     MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION OF PROFESSIONAL COURT REPORTERS

M I N U T E S

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Boyne Mountain Resort, Boyne Falls, Michigan

 Friday, October 15, 2010

CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order by President Valerie Rissi at 9:41 A.M.

ROLL CALL

Valerie Rissi, President; Kelli Werner, President-Elect; Paul Brandell, Vice-President; Candy Karr, Secretary-Treasurer; Sharon Sweet, Senior Advisor; Donna Clark-Licari;  Anissa Nierenberger; Patty Archambault; Rhonda Zacharias; Karen Carmody; Tammie Shedd (NCRA); and Cheryl Anne Farmer, Executive Director

SIGN ANTITRUST DOCUMENT


Antitrust agreements signed by Board members.

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

President Val Rissi reports she has been working with SCAO and MECRA concerning certification requirements.  The Board of Review is eliminating the skills portion of the CSR in deference to the RPR. The State Court Administrative Office is administering the written knowledge test for CERs and CSRs and is working out testing details, including sites, costs, temporary certifications, etc.

MINUTES

Motion by Paul Brandell to accept the minutes of the August 28, 2010, meeting; seconded by Kelli Werner; motion carried.

CONSENT AGENDA

The following reports were pulled for discussion:  Convention, Record Times, Fundraising.

Kelli Werner made a motion to approve the remainder of the consent agenda; motion seconded by Paul Brandell; motion carried.

CONVENTION

Cheryl Anne Farmer has been looking for locations for our spring conference.  After considering several sites, she finds the Howell Center, where we were last spring, is the least expensive, is centrally located, most attendees liked it, and the date we want is open.   Val Rissi asked about having Friday and Saturday sessions, since Anita Paul Johnston will be in Chicago the week prior and we may be able to have her do an all-day Saturday seminar.  At last year’s strategic planning session there was discussion of eliminating the spring conference and just conducting a fall conference.  Patty Archambault pointed out that the members wanted the one-day spring conference and we need a fall conference for installation of officers.   Cheryl Anne reported that Ohio switched their conference to spring only and has had great success.  Our current enrollment for this weekend’s conference is 47 registrants.  Apparently other states are struggling with low conference attendance, also.  

Kelli Werner suggested Cheryl Anne check the availability of the Okemos Center before she makes final plans for the Howell site.  

FUNDRAISING

Karen Carmody reviewed MAPCR store inventory. Cheryl Anne Farmer bought some shirts and hooded sweatshirts and applied some catchy phrases on them.  The Committee purchased some Dave Ramsey materials.  Val Rissi pointed out we need to budget more for the store.  Everyone is asked to come up with catchy phrases to be applied to merchandise.  Cheryl Anne suggested a sign-up sheet at the store for special orders.

Cheryl Anne Farmer, Candy Karr, and Karen Carmody put together baskets for a Chinese raffle to be held during the conference. 

Cheryl Ann pointed out having no raffle license has hurt our fundraising efforts.

RECORD TIMES

Mindy Dexter is taking over as editor of the Record Times.  Thanks to Kelli for her dedication and great job!

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES

No standing committee reports.  

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES

1.  Student Seminar/Outreach/Career Day (Gordon, Zacharias, Adkins)

Val asked if we are still going to do the test prep sessions.  Rhonda is doing it for her students and could open it up to others.  The last test prep only had two participants and four are signed up for next week’s session.   Because of the changes in certification testing, the number of test prep sessions may be changed.  

(Pam Moceri, Carrie Clark-Berry, Arlene Wright entered meeting room.)

2. Golf Outing (Moretti)

Pat Moretti has agreed to again chair the Golf Outing Committee.  Other members are Paul Brandell and Becki Russo.   Paul indicated they need members from the east side of the State to be on the committee to aid in promotion.  Kelli will call Tim Boroski to see if he can serve.  Hawk Hollow or Eagle Eye courses are being considered.   Kelli indicates she has connections at Brookshire if the Committee is interested.

3. Website (Farmer)

Cheryl Anne reports she has good ideas for the web site but hasn’t had time to implement them.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS and GENERAL ORDERS

1. Survey of membership 

Cruise interest survey hasn’t been done.  Sharon Sweet suggested we put it on the web site.  Donna pointed out the cruise season is limited to spring and summer, suggested we drop the idea for now since members appear to be struggling financially. 

2. Test prep sessions

(See Student Outreach comments)

3. Policy for Facebook and Twitter accounts

There was discussion about establishing a policy for pre-approval of postings by the Executive Committee.   

Kelli made a motion to include in our Policies and Procedures, under 

“B.  COMMUNICATIONS.  (1) All social network public postings shall be pre-approved by two members of the Executive Committee.” 

Donna seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS

1.  Pam Moceri – Freelance (Accompanied by Arlene Wright and Carrie Clark-Berry)

Pam Moceri brought the Board up to date on her efforts concerning contracting.  After some frustration, she was able to help publish an article called “What’s the Secret,“ authored by Attorney Craig Hilborn.   She called a meeting August 28, 2010, and about 30 people showed up, including firm owners and Denice Purves, to discuss contracting problems and the possibility of amending legislation or enforcing the current legislation.  Lobbiest Noah Smith attended to answer questions.  Pam reported that no consensus was reached.  

Attorneys and reporters need to first be educated to the law’s requirements; i.e., disclosure of contractual relationship and per/page rate being charged each party.   Next, they need to know how to report infractions to SCAO.  

Pam would like to see the current legislation amended and penalties assessed to reporters and reporter firms.  She indicates the current legislation has no teeth, and would like infractions considered a misdemeanor with a fine and/or loss of licensure.  She has been auditing attorney billings to compile evidence of this ongoing contracting and overcharging practice.   

Pam wanted to know what MAPCR’s position will be on this issue.  She requested a committee be appointed to work on this problem.     

Kelli complimented Pam on having done her homework, and inquired if this should be discussed in executive session.  The group agreed.

(RESTROOM BREAK – 11:38 A.M.)

EXECUTIVE SESSION at 11:44 A.M.

EXECUTIVE SESSION ENDED at 12:00 Noon 
Pam Moceri, Arlene Wright and Carrie Clark-Berry returned to meeting the room.  

Kelli, as incoming president, advised Pam, Carrie and Arlene that they have the full support of MAPCR as far as encouraging ethical behavior for our members.  A task force or ad hoc committee should be formed under the direction of the LegislationCommittee.  Since we have new Board members attending our Sunday Board meeting, we will wait until then to  decide on a date for a special board meeting to set priorities and goals for this group.  Pam will be advised of the date and time.   

In response to Pam’s inquiry about her role, Kelli indicated the chairperson will probably be Darlene Fuller and Pam would be a committee member.

LUNCH BREAK  12:10 P.M.

BACK IN SESSION 12:21 P.M.

NEW BUSINESS (CONTINUED)
2.  Freelance Committee – Paul Brandell 

Paul feels we need a Freelance Committee.  Val will appoint a freelance standing committee.  Paul suggested it should be headed by our new freelance Board member, Darlene Fuller and include at least one freelancer from the east side of the State.   

3. MAPCR 2011 Management Contract

EXECUTIVE SESSION at 12:33 P.M. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION ended at 12:36 P.M.   
The same contract as last year is renewed.  Cheryl Anne Farmer accepts.   

4. Anita Johnston, speaker for spring seminar

Previously discussed; Board is in favor of  it.

5. Cessation of CSR examinations

There were lots of questions on new certification testing requirements and not many answers.  There is currently no ending date for the present CSR tests.  Donna suggested a FAQ statement on the web site to explain certification issues once they are finalized.  Val will report the changes as soon as they are determined.

6. Relocation of RPR examinations

Our information is that the Supreme Court justices may have a problem moving the testing site from Detroit to Lansing.   Lansing is more central for us and volunteers are more plentiful. Val will request a change of location.  She indicated since NCRA gets the money for the testing, they should pay for the test site.  Paul Brandell suggested we check with NCRA to see if CEUs could be awarded to volunteers as an incentive to help in administering testing. 

7. Testing/Education Committee

Previously discussed

8. 2011 Golf Outing

Previously discussed.

OTHER ITEMS OF BUSINESS


None.

IMPORTANT DATES

1.  Test Prep Session – October 23, 2010, Carins Community Center, Mount Clemens

2. CSR/CSME Exam – October 26, 2010, Lansing, Michigan

3. Board Meeting November 20, 2010; location TBA

4.  NCRA, Las Vegas, July 27-31, 2011

ADJOURNMENT
Karen moved we adjourn at 12:50 P.M.  Donna seconded; mot. carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Candace M. Karr, CSR, RPR

Secretary-Treasurer

